[bookmark: _GoBack]On June 19th this year, the Solemnity of the Most Holy Body and Blood of Christ (Corpus Christi), our diocese will begin the Eucharistic Revival with a celebration of the Eucharistic Liturgy at Sacred Heart Cathedral, followed by a procession to St. Anthony Church in Davenport. As described in the ritual book Holy Communion and Worship of the Eucharist Outside Mass (Congregation for Divine Worship, 1973) a procession is a ritual in which the Eucharist is “carried through the streets in a solemn procession with singing.” The rite also encourages “stations where the Eucharistic blessing is given” and a conclusion with benediction (103-108). The procession allows us to reaffirm and publicly witness our belief in the real presence of Christ in the Eucharist. Walking with the Eucharist reminds us of how it is food for our journey—that it nourishes us in our pilgrimage to our eternal home. The procession also reminds us that we are called to go out, beyond the walls of our churches, to bring the presence of Christ to others, particularly the outcast, hungry and most marginalized in our society.

 

